## **BOARD OF EDUCATION**

E. Anne Hayes, President Cameron Trent, Vice-President Gena Ancona Melissa Aruta Cheryl A. Felice Clyde Parker Chris Picini



## SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Dr. Joseph Giani

## **ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES**

189 Dunton Avenue East Patchogue, NY 11772 (631) 730-1510 FAX: (631) 286-6394 www.southcountry.org

November 13, 2020

Dear Verne W. Critz Community,

In an effort to continue to be responsive to the concerns on the current COVID-19 pandemic, I am writing to inform you that four students presented symptoms for COVID-19, Flu or Cold at school today.

The students entered the school without a fever, went to their classroom and prior to lunch, they indicated they felt sick. The ill students were taken to the nurse/isolation room and later picked up by their parent/guardian.

It is out of an abundance of caution that I notify you, our Verne W. Critz Community. As an added precaution, the students' classrooms and all common areas will be thoroughly cleaned.

My number one priority continues to be the health and safety of our students, staff and faculty. I thank you for your understanding and cooperation during this unprecedented time.

Sincerely,

Mandy Mazziotti

Marchy D. Mazzoos

Principal